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Dear Healthcare Professional, 

 

Re: Protelos/Osseor® (Strontium ranelate) and severe hypersensitivity reactions. 

 

Following the reporting of 16 cases of ‘drug rash with eosinophilia and systemic symptoms (DRESS)’ 

in patients treated with Protelos/Osseor®, two of which were fatal, the European Medicines Agency 

(EMEA) has agreed on the inclusion of warnings concerning the risk of  severe hypersensitivity 

reactions in the prescribing and patient information for Protelos/Osseor®, as an urgent measure. The 

Medicines Authority has participated in these discussions held at the European Medicines Agency 

(EMEA) and is in agreement with the press release and Questions & Answers document issued by 

the EMEA, attached here for your perusal. The Medicines Authority will notify healthcare providers 

and patients in a timely fashion as new information becomes available.  
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http://www.emea.europa.eu/humandocs/PDFs/EPAR/protelos/PressRelease_Protelos_41745807en.pdf
http://www.emea.europa.eu/humandocs/PDFs/EPAR/protelos/Protelos_Q&A_53461307en.pdf

